

August 21, 2020

Mr. John Lindert, PGA Secretary PGA of America 100 Avenue of the Champions Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33410

Dear John,

On behalf of the Northern Texas Section Officers, Board of Directors and Members At-Large, it is my pleasure to provide a letter of support for Don Rea for the office of PGA of America Secretary.

Don brings passion, vision and a diverse business background to the esteemed office of Secretary. The Northern Texas Section is confident that he will build consensus among our many constituents, ensure that PGA Frisco reaches its full potential for the benefit of our membership and the game as a whole and in doing so, Don will raise the standard of the PGA of America's brand and our position as a prominent leader in all core areas within the golf industry.

Don has a sense of urgency to address today's important issues facing the PGA Member and the PGA of America, and we trust that his communication, management, marketing and fiscal skills will serve the Association at the highest level in solving the issues of tomorrow.

The Northern Texas Section is confident that Don Rea's leadership will leave a lasting legacy for the benefit of the men and women PGA Members who comprise the PGA of America.

Thank you for your consideration and exemplary service to the PGA of America.

Sincerely,

Courtney Connell, PGA

President

Northern Texas Section

cc: Jake McCullough, Vice President Cameron Doan, Secretary